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..excerpts & actions of the December 5 BoD meeting:

SECRETARY REPORT

Sympathy Cards sent to:
 · Sympathy Card is being sent to Jeff Hartman, his

Dad passed on Wednesday November 30,2016
 · Sympathy Card will be mailed as Margaret

Gensener passed on Wednesday November 30,2016
Comments:

 · District Governor visit January 23, 2017
 · Annual Five Club Meeting March 23, 2017 Swamp

UCC Church Banquet Room Meet 2 5:30 to
Mingle, 6:00 PM for Dinner.  Cost $20

 · Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation’s Website
is up and running www.nepalsf.org

Membership/Orientation/Retention – Lion Bruce and
Lion Chuck will discuss and plan for a new member
orientation which will be done after the Jan 23rd dinner
meeting.

Constitution and Bylaws – Lion Gene Hilton has
volunteered and was accepted as District 14-D 2nd Vice
District Governor.

Care of Members – Reported that Lion Tom is doing way
better and is a lot livelier.  Lion Chester is doing great and
again is in attendance.

Program –
 · 1/9 Toll Road Recipients
 · 1/23 Dist. Governor visit and will give $5000 check

to Adamstown Library for New Building Capital
Campaign

 · 2/9 Program Committee to meet with Lion Jaime
 · 2/13 ECLC Charter Night
 · 2/27 working on

Banquets –

 · Christmas Banquet - Monday December 12,
2016 at Fox Chase, 6:00 PM open cash bar,
6:30PM Dinner consisting of Pot Roast, Ham,
red potatoes, carrots, potato sausage soup,
apple pie.

 · Charter Night - motion by Lion Bruce and second
by Lion Tim was made to have at Martindale on
2/13 and incorporate Valentine’s theme.
Discussion was made about low attendance at the
Charter nights and how to start preparing for our
75th Charter Night for 2018.

Annual Church Visit – Will be held at Muddy Creek
Lutheran Church on 2/12.  Lion Bruce will reach out to
Lion Ray or Pastor.

Greeter & Chaplin – Was told to report Lion Chuck had
nothing to ‘SAY’!
Merchandise Club – Still have some Clubs to sell

French Fry Stand – Keep the change collected $62.47
(which saves 11 people from blindness).  Lion Bruce is
going to give us a list of places to use the donations.  Lion
Mark will work with Lion Bruce to get an article in local
newspaper.
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Fall Oyster/Shrimp/Ham Dinner – Plans are being made
to have Kids under 12 eat free but will be from a special
kids meal (like hotdogs, grilled cheese etc.).

Toll Road – collected $3550.42.  Lion Dennis has
volunteered to do toll road again next year.  Lion Bruce
made motion, seconded by Lion Paul to take funds out of
general account to bring total to $4000 so we can give
$1000 evenly to each organization we collect for. (Hospice,
Park, EASS, Breast Cancer).

Christmas Baskets – Baskets are ordered, cards will be
ready.  Need members to distribute starting 9AM Saturday
December 17th.

Student of the Month – will have SOM on 1/9 meeting.

Community Christmas Party – December 13th, 6:30 PM
setup, need members help.  Program starts @ 7 PM

Holiday Exchange Program – getting 3 bikes and helmets
(which are required) also have clothes and other gifts for all
children.

Trailer & Fryer Maintenance – Parked and stored in
locked lot for winter.  Last trailer inspected and had to get
all 4 tires replaced.

OLD BUSINESS
 · Lion Dennis is going to reach out to Leo inquring

about Italy Football excursion
 · District Governor contributions options Lion Bruce

will discuss at next meeting
 · Aprons are OK but Lions Bruce is going to still get

quotes for new aprons
 · Lion Bruce made motion, seconded by Lion Leo to

donated $100 to High School Music Dept. for
entertainment at Christmas Banquet.

NEW BUSINESS
 · Letter from Gloria Boronow asking for help to get

to Germany for Exchange Student.  Lion Mark is
going to talk to German teacher Frau to get more
details

 · Letter of Resignation from Lion Tom Lindauer.
Board decided to hold until Lion Barbara talks to
Lion Tom, we are going to suggest to give him jobs
that he can help with so he feels like he is helping
as we do not want to lose a good longstanding
member.

 · Club to make $350 donation to HOBY sponsor
Katherine Boler
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Bill Uyeda spoke to us on 11/14/16. He was born in 1923
(93) in Tacoma, Washington. He and his family were
placed in a Japanese internment camp in California in 1942
when he was 19.He gave us a Power Point presentation of
information and pictures explaining what was done to the
Japanese-Americans.
He served in the 442 Airborn group as an officer during the
war. After the war, he attended MIT and graduated with a
Physics major. He has four children, all of whom are
college graduates. He worked his whole career for RCA in
Lancaster. He has given his presentation 55 times.

Dates to Remember, Club & District:

Dec. 12: Christmas Party @ Fox Chase

Dec. 13: Community Christmas @ R’town fire hall

Dec. 17:  Deliver Fruit Baskets

Jan. 9: Toll Road checks given out @ meeting,
Building Fund check to Adamstown Library

Jan. 23: Dist. Gov’s visit, new member orientation

Feb. 12: Church visit, Muddy Creek Lutheran

Feb. 13:  Charter Night/Valentine’s Day observed at
Martindale FC

...a reminder from Lion Bruce:
Each year as part of our Annual Charter Celebration the
club attends a service at one of the local Church’s in the
community. This year we will be attending Muddy Creek
Lutheran on Sunday February 12th. Please put this on your
calendar and plan to attend. We had a great turnout last year
for this event and hope to increase the attendance this year.
More details will begiven at club meeting in January and
future Newsletters.

A new ECL member:
Forrest “Woody” Long was inducted on Nov. 28.

As the year draws to a close we remember the good times &
bad, the additions to our families and groups of friends, and
the losses, some foreseen, others not. The Glover family,
ECL, and the community at large unexpectedly lost a
member because of an accident. Phillip Glover was with us
too short a time.

from your editor:

The Holiday Exchange Program through EASS is shaping
up to be a great success again this year. Although I haven't
been kept entirely up-to-date as to who has gotten what for
whom, that will sort out (mostly) at the Christmas Party
next week. I was reluctant to suggest that we get the
bicycles, but again the members' generosity has made a
difficult project doable. As of today (Wednesday) I/we have
one bike, another offered, and one to buy --- and helmets to
order. Delivery is going to be a challenge.
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